
 

 

8-17-2021 
 
To: Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and 
Member of the House Health Committee, 
 
Thank You for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House 
Bill 248. 
 
My name is Shelia K. Doebereiner, and I am retired school bus driver, & art 
teacher.  I am a mom & grandma. I am also an artist. 
The reason I support House Bill 248 is because I believe in the Constitution 
& Bill of Rights!  I believe in the Freedoms that they provide!  The Freedom 
to chose to get the vaccine or not get the vaccine! 
I believe in the privacy of my medical records!  Therefore, I do not have to 
give to anyone or an establishment a “Passport” or “Registry” of my medical 
record of vaccinations or other info! 
I believe in providing transparency and reinforce that schools must honor 
exemptions! 
I do not believe in discrimination! 
I believe in protecting businesses following the law! 
I believe in ensuring that this new law prevails in future public emergencies! 
I believe in providing legal recourse for violations! 
 
Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need 
for and urgency of House Bill 248!! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Shelia K. Doebereiner 
 
 
 


